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2019 Inboard Rule Change Proposal

Name:  Chris Fanaris
APBA #:  74022
E-mail:  boatlover253@yahoo.com     

Telephone:  425 977 5010


Date:  November 16, 2018


          

Note: Proposals must be submitted to the Inboard Office by December 1, 2018 to be considered.  

Save and E-mail completed form to: inboardracing@apba.org or melildon@yahoo.com
US mail to   APBA Inboard Office    8039 Stone Barn Dr, West Chester, Ohio 45069

Check all that apply:

General Safety Rule



General Racing Rule

             X
Stock Class Technical Rule *


Modified Class Technical Rule *

Affected Class(es):  2.5 stock, 2.5 Modified, 5 Litre 
Specific Rule Information:  [Note: All fields must be completed for consideration.]
Remove 5 litre hydroplanes from 2.5 Modified class combination.
Author’s VERY BRIEF Summary of Proposed Action: 
5 Litre hydroplanes, in any of the motor package configurations, are not a safe match up to run as a combined class with 2.5 Modified.
Affected Rule:  

44.2.4
Proposed rule:   
Remove 44.2.4
Reason for change:   
It was discussed last year at the national meeting, in Chicago, that in order to revive the 2.5 Modified class, the rulebook should be changed to allow some of the 5 litre hydroplane motor packages, not all, to be combined with 2.5 Modified.  During the voting decision, It was brought up that a 5 litre hydroplane with the 350 engine package should not be considered in this rule change because, “they leave too big of holes in the turns for the 2.5 modified hydroplanes.

I have seen this combination all season long and have to state that 5 litre hulls are larger by design and create unsafe water conditions for the smaller hulls, no matter what engine package they are running.  Weekend after weekend we saw 2.5 liter stocks combined with legal 2.5 Mods and 5 litre hydroplanes running 305 modified engines.  Both the 2.5 stocks and 2.5 mods struggled to keep the boats in control and in numerous instances, these hydroplanes were spinning out in the turns and straightaways.  We also saw situations where we have one of the smallest 2.5 stock hulls competing against one of the largest 5 litre hulls and both drivers were rookies.  Something has to give here or something severe might happen, don’t combine 3 different size boats in the same class.  
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